Town of Oriental 

Water Advisory Board Meeting
03/30/15
Attendees:

· Jackie Mahan - Chair

· Warren Johnson

· Steve Serjeant

· Howard Cheetham

· Larry Summers – Board Liaison

· Diane Miller – Town Manager

· Drew Cox – Public Works Director
· Roy Lowder (Carolina Meter)

Mtg called to order by Jackie Mahan at 10:00 a.m.

Previous Meeting:  03/24/15 – (Minutes Correct?)
Discussion Areas:
· Budget:  

· The WAB reviewed the Water Fund Admin and Resource projections.  Increases in benefits costs and proper line item attribution are seeing some heavier (fully burdened) resource cost.

· Discussion about # hours required to read meters today.  Suggestion from Larry Summers that we consider part time meter reader (no benefits, lower wage), or reading meters less frequently.

· Meter discussion re: Badger ultrasonic/radio read:

· Carolina Meters representative presented.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Actions:

· Diane:  Provide updated resource hours per month for meter reading and billing.
· Jackie:  Put together an analysis of the productivity gains (based on hours and costs), water loss impact, and meter cost to determine options and their costs.

· Jackie:  Provide meter analysis (strengths, weaknesses, cost, support, etc.) as a levelset for any meter decision.
Next Mtg:  April 10, 2015 10:00 a.m., Town Hall (Warren Johnson to preside in Jackie’s absence)
